## THE BUILDER

## Kiwanis Bulletin Dec. 5, 1978

Program this week: "Big Bad Don" Anderson will present Carolyn Allekna from Sonoma State Hospital as his speaker. Miss Allekna will talk on the use of travel posters as therapy for their patients. She will also tell of their plans for the holidays at the hospital-Sounds like an interesting program.

Key Club guests of club last week:

The program last week was put on by the Kiwanis sponsored key Club in the local high school. Gordon Langford, faculty advisor, installed Bob Estes as club president and David Wendt as Treasurer. Each member of the club was officially inducted into the club and

presented a membership scroll and Key Club pin.

Bob Estes spoke on the goals and activities of the Key Club. He mentioned the various fund raising activities as well as services they hope to render in the high school. They plan on buying a new public address system for the gym; finance and build a new bulletin board in front of the school; secure ads for the annual basketball tournament programs. They will handle the "Queen Contest" for the basketball tournament. They have had car washes, hot dog sales, worked as waiters and dish washers for community organization dinners, to raise funds for club service activities.

This is the largest membership the club has ever had, -39

members.

The first Key Club was sponsored in May, 1925 in the Sacramento High School by the Sacramento Kiwanis Club. The original idea was to provide speakers on vocations, on a year around basis, to the students in the high school. Soon a vocations club was organized which later became a school service club.

The idea spread to other communities and in 1945 Key Club

International was organized at a meeting in New Orleans.

Healdsburg Kiwanis Club organized the local Key Club in 1948. Byron Gibbs was Lieut. Gov. of division 8 at the time and had much to do with getting the Key Club started. Art McCaffrey was the first faculty advisor.

The Key Club motto for this year is, "Respond to Societies" Needs."

You are Invited: President Bruno and wife Diane wish to invite all Kiwanis Members and wives to a "Tom and Jerry" party on Dec. 9th. Any time after 7:00 p.m.-Those wanting some exotic drink bring your own ingredients.

Last Call For Community X-mas Card Names-Get your checks into Bud for the Community X-mas Card list of names to finance the Foreign Exchange Student Program-

New Members:

R.J. Young-Realtor Al Barbieri-Real Estate Paul Dix-Insurance Ernest Biasotti-Insurance